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Calendar 

 

 

May: 

6th Te Pane o Mataoho/Māngere 

Mountain Visit  Rm 5 & 8 

7th Te Pane o Mataoho/Māngere 

Mountain Visit  Rm 7 & 10 

7th Waterlea Welcome Assembly 

9.30am 

10th Year 1 Maunga Walk 9-11am 

12th Te Pane o Mataoho/Māngere 

Mountain Visit  Rm 11 & 23 

13th Te Pane o Mataoho/Māngere 

Mountain Visit  Rm 12 & 13 

14th Te Pane o Mataoho/Māngere 

Mountain Visit  Rm 14 & 15 

17th Year 1 Auckland Museum 

Volcano Presentation  

18th Interschool Netball 

20th Interschool Netball Rain date 

24th Year 3-6 Swimming Lessons Start 

(tbc) 
 

June: 

1st Interschool Rugby League 

3rd Interschool Rugby League Rain 

Date 

7th Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

(school closed) 

8th New Entrant Cohort Starts 

10th Student led Conferences (school 

closes at 1.15pm) 

17th Interschool Hockey 

25th PTA Sausage Sizzle 

30th Science in a Van 
 

July: 

2nd PTA Matariki Disco 

8th PTA Casual Clothes Day 

9th Last Day of Term 2 

WATERLEA  

WEEKLY 
Great Learning Happens at Waterlea by Connecting with  

our Community, Culture, World and Future  
Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula, Ni Hau, 

Namaste,  Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, Fakalofa, Lahi Atu,  

Vinaka, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Hola, Huan Ying, Bonjour, 

Sagutom, Konichiwa, Guten Tag, Здравствуйте  

       5 May 2021 

Welcome to back to Term 2 and in particular a big Waterlea welcome 

to the new group of Year 1 students and their whanau who had their 

first day of school on Monday. We have a great term of learning 

planned with some exciting initiatives happening throughout the 

school. We will highlight some of this learning in the coming weeks so 

watch this space. You can also check out the Senior, Middle and 

Junior School team newsletters for further information - these will be 

emailed out to you this week. During this term we have planned some 

opportunities for you as a community to come into school so we can 

further develop our partnership with you all: 

 

 Waterlea Welcome Assembly held in the David Lange Hall this 

Friday 7 May at 9.30am. This is where we officially welcome all 

new families. 

 The Senior School (Year 5 & 6)) has planned some trips to the 

Māngere Mountain Education Centre this week as part of our 

learning around our Local Curriculum 

 The Middle School (Year 3 & 4) is also visiting Māngere 

Mountain Education Centre next week as part of our learning 

around our Local Curriculum 

 The Year 1 classes are walking up Te Pane o Mataoho 

(Māngere Mountain) to explore the geological features and 

learn local stories; following their visit up our Maunga, the  

 Auckland Museum  Education Centre will visit them to discuss volcanoes in more detail 

 On Thursday 10 June we have Student Led Conferences (SLC). This is the time that you come to 

school and spend time with your child as they share their learning with you. Note that school 

finishes early at 1.15pm that day. We will be sending out more information regarding this in the 

coming weeks. 



 The week before SLC we will send home a 

half year school report and more information 

will be coming home regarding this in the 

coming weeks. 

 We celebrate Matariki this term and have 

some exciting learning planned for this - and 

let’s not forget our PTA Matariki disco on 

Friday 2 July! 

 

As usual, our Waterlea Mana Values will be 

underpinning all our learning this term and here is a 

reminder of what our values are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would also like to acknowledge all of our 

whānau who have recently celebrated 

Ramadan (14 April - 13 May).  Ramadan 

Mubarak - we wish you and your family a 

happy and blessed Ramadan. As this is such 

an important celebration for our Muslim 

families this article might be useful... 

Ramadan explained 

 

Staff news 

We are pleased to welcome Jenny Corkill, 

the new teacher in Room 8 and Jody Stewart 

is in Room 19 while Kimberly Neiborak is on 

leave. Ken Lee has also started as our new 

caretaker.  

 

We also welcome some new Learning 

Support Staff - Raiden Pei-Faitau, Komal 

Bharti, Krisztina Gonczi and Pratika Pillay. 

We extend our warmest welcome to you all and are 

very happy to have you join our team. 

 

PTA News 

Yummy Sticker Collection 

Don’t forget to start collecting your Yummy stickers 

from any Yummy brand fruit you buy... every sticker 

collected helps the school get new sports 

gear! Children can bring their sheet filled in with 

Yummy stickers into the office in exchange for a 

lucky dip prize!  

 

Village Eats Cookbook 

Our beautiful Village Eats cookbook would make the 

perfect Mother’s Day gift. 

Grab your copy today before they're all sold. We're 

not doing any reprints. 

Order your copy by emailing 

village.eats.mb@gmail.com  

Manaakitanga 

We are kind, caring and supportive 

Aumangea 

We are persistent, resilient and brave 

Ngākau Pono 

We are respectful, honest and have 

integrity 

Ako 

We learn, teach and seek new 

knowledge 

https://www.stuff.co.nz/national/124787961/ramadan-explained-theres-fasting-spiritual-detox-and-religious-observance-but-also-memes-and-community


Important Reminders for the New Term 

Starting Times and Lateness 

Classrooms officially open from 8.30am. Children 

are not to be at school any earlier than this as there 

is no one to supervise them. If you need your child 

to be at school earlier please sign them into the 

before school care - sKids. 

Please ensure your child has arrived at school well 

before the 8.50 bell so that they have time to get 

settled and catch up with friends.  

If your child arrives at school late (after the second 

bell at 9am) they need to go straight to the office so 

that they can write their name down and get a late 

card to give to their teacher. This is because the roll 

may have already been taken for the day and we 

need to account for every child. 

Early Leaving 

If you need to take your child out early please do not 

go straight to their classroom. Fill out the early 

leaving form from the office first. This helps to keep 

everyone safe and accounted for. If you do not have 

an early leaving form for your child their teacher will 

not be able to release them to your care. 

Absences 

When a child is to be absent from school, it is your 

responsibility to let the school know -  you can 

choose one of the following options: 

-Send a note to the office explaining the absence 

-Ring and leave a message on 636 4233 

-Email: reception@waterlea.school.nz 

-Website: send a message through  
www.waterlea.school.nz 

-App: use KC Connect to register the absence 

 

Please state the child’s name, class and the reason 

for the absence eg medical, holiday, other reasons. 

If a child is unaccounted for in the morning we will 

be following up with a text or phone call.—please 

respond with the info above. 

 

EZ Lunches 

Parents can order from the EZ Lunch service every 

Monday, Wednesday and Thursday. Please see the 

flyer attached. 

Please remember to let your child know that they 

are receiving a lunch that day so that they know to 

pick it up from the hall kitchen.  

Car Safety at the School Gate and Fast Drop Off 

Please keep safe when dropping off/picking up your 

children at school. Please ensure you park in a safe 

manner and do not park on the yellow lines or in the 

middle of the road—this creates a major hazard to 

our children and families. 

The length or road outside the school from the office 

to the hall is a “Fast Drop Off Zone” before school—

this helps the flow of traffic and reduces congestion. 

Please do not park the car there and leave your 

vehicle—your goodbyes, hugs, kisses and bag 

packing can be done at home to help with the fast 

drop off. 

Thanks also for not parking in the Sir Keith Park 

reserved mobility car park outside the hall. Our 

parents in those classes have to walk their children 

to class and they often have car seats and extra 

bags to carry—thanks for respecting this reserved 

park. 

Before and After School Care 

sKids is our before and after school care provider. 

From Term 1 2021 sKids Waterlea is using a new 

booking system, Enrolmy! There are no rollover 

bookings so if you'd like your child/ren to attend 

please jump online https://www.skids.co.nz/book-

with-us/ and book now! 

Lost Property 

Please ensure all your child’s uniform and 

belongings are named. Lost property is located in 

the hall foyer. 

https://www.skids.co.nz/book-with-us/
https://www.skids.co.nz/book-with-us/




 


